
 

 

 
 
 

SPECIAL TOWN MEETING 
October 22, 2013 

 
A Special Town Meeting was held on Tuesday, October 22, 2013 in the Deep River 
Town Hall Conference room. Selectmen present were Dick Smith, Angus McDonald, 
and David Oliveria. Film Crew for the Comcast Public Access Channel consisted of 
Margo Hilfinger and Rich Strukus. There were five citizens in the audience. 
 
First Selectman Richard Smith called the meeting to order at 7:23 p.m. David 
Oliveria made a motion to appoint Angus McDonald as moderator. The motion was 
seconded by Russ Marth and passed unanimously. Angus appointed Amy Winchell 
as clerk of the meeting who then read the call. A motion to accept the call as read 
was made by Lori Guerette with a second by Tom Lindner. The motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
A motion to approve item #1 was made by Lori Guerette and seconded by Jonathan 
Kastner. 
 

To confirm an agreement between the Town of Deep River and Valley 
Shore Emergency Communications, Inc., as approved by the Board of 
Selectmen at its regular meeting of October 8, 2013, for the purpose of 
providing emergency dispatching services for the period July 12, 2013 
through June 30, 2018. 

 
DISCUSSION: Dick explained that this was a five year contract that we have an 
option to opt out of. The fee is based on population, the Grand List and the amount 
of activity. Usually there is little variance in the fee. 
 
There being no further discussion, item #1 was approved unanimously. 
 
A motion to adjourn was made by David Oliveria and seconded by Tom Lindner. 
Motion carried. The meeting was adjourned at 7:25 p.m. 
 
 

ATTEST:  Amy M. Winchell, Town Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


